

AUGUST 30,2002

# **OPENING SCHOOL NEWS**

We started on June 17, 2002. What a glorious day for the Lord and the children and their families! Our ribbon cutting and first day all in one. What a true blessing! Our guest included Rick Pavlot from YWAM and Jo Araneta from School of Tomorrow along with Sam Chua and Pastor Chua. We were blessed by the Lord answering prayer that day to provide items still lacking for the canteen on that day. Thank you so much for your prayers and faithfulness to obey the Lord. There are still many blessing left to come and the children are excited to see and learn the working of the Lord Jesus Christ.



A new beginning for many!



#### Inside this issue:

Visitors and Field Trips 2

PCS Parent Club & 3
Student Council

The Beginning & 4
Words from the Staff

Staff notes 4

# **GREAT STRIDES**

In physical education we enjoy the great strides of physical ability many have. Luneta is a great place for those cardiovascular exercises. The speed of some and the agility of others make a complete team of future athletes. Praying the Lord would provide some other equipment for the advancing physical needs of our students. On rainy days we enjoy inside activities such as dance pad, flexibility exercise, and other physical challenging activities.



#### **Prayer Request**

- Sponsorship for students
- Provision for the rest of curriculum and PACE TESTS
- Refrigerator, stove & oven for canteen.
- Air-conditioning
- Doctors to volunteer for dental and medical needs of students.
- Medicines and vitamins for students.







I like bananas and mangos are sweet but nothing beats the sweet love of God!

# We have had several visitors this first quarter. Some come to help and come to teach. We were blessed

**VISITORS** 

come to help and come to teach. We were blessed by each one in special ways. From learning new fun songs, new desks, medicines, and a look at our eyes. We also enjoy our special guest speakers on Chapel Day. Thank you so much for sharing your gifts with us. May God Bless You!



"Let's look at those peepers!"



"It's not so bad!"



"Jesus loves you very much no matter what! It's great to be a part of His family!"



Builder from abroad builds for the future of the students.

# **FIELD TRIPS**



What a place to find information in!

One of the best way to learn about life is to experience it! What a great way to see what a fireman does than to visit. Learned about fire and how to what to do if there is one by us. The library was fun too! We learned how to be able to find information about the Philippines and other parts of the world through book, microfilm, exhibits and resource materials. Learning about ice cream was even more fun! We found out that not only is it good but good for you. It is a nutritious way of calcium through the milk, cream, and yogurt.



Wow check it out!



Didn't know nutrition could taste so good!



I want to drive!



What make up fire?



# PARENT CLUB

The Parent Club officers are as follows. President: Tess Guerero

Vice President:: Armando Manalili Secretary: Fe Rance

Sergeant at Arms: Betty Rivera

Public Relations Officers: Modesta Hilario & Vilma Dela Cruz



PCS Parent Club Officers

They meat every Saturday for fellowship and Bible study. Ate Tess leads and does a great job at organizing the moms to help in the canteen. Thank you for your faithfulness. They have great ideas and input for the school and a willingness to serve.



PCS Student Body

"But it is not this way with you, but the one who is the greatest among you must become like the youngest, and the leader like the servant...

Luke 22:26

# STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS

The students also have their council. The officers are as follow.

President: Evangeline Quebral

Vice President: Lourdes Lo

Secretary: John Gabriel T. San Pedro

Treasurer: Arvie Caruaga

Public Relations Officer: Clara Dela Cruz Merino & Joshua Conradson

Pre-School Representatives: Noel Cervantes Jr. & Nino Rance

They have put into action the privilege to give offering to the Lord. They give great ideas to improve the story and the school activities. Thank you for your GREAT input and help. They have managed to raise over P500 for slippers for all

the students. Keep up the great Job!



PCS Student Council Officers

273 Moriones Street 2nd Floor Limpio Bldg. Tondo, Manila Philippines 1013

Phone: 063-2-253-9451 Fax: 063-2-253-9451 Email: sevenarrowsph@yahoo.com



PCS Staff

# WORDS FROM OUR STAFF

We are so excited to see the Lords work in each of our children's life and their families. To see them grow in knowledge of Jesus and academics is a real blessing for us. We are thankful for growing pains and praise the Lord for them. We know in time we will have all He desires for our students.

## **NEW BEGINNINGS**

The Lord has been faithful from the beginning. From the vision of Philippians Church to the registration and building of the Philippians Christian School. We have seen the Lord provide everything in perfect timing for the vision to become a reality. He has used many in this process and we are truly grateful for your obedience to Him. The registration and training of staff came first along with interviewing and testing children for their level of performance. From there the Lord moved us in to building with the help of many both locally and from abroad. Then the inspection and first day of school. Wow what a mighty move of God's hands! The students and families have been blessed and the Lord is working in them daily. Thank you for your prays and support in many ways. There are still things needed for the school yet we know God is faithful and will provide in His perfect timing as always. A school in Makati has donated used PACES to us for about half the years work. We still need the other half and new PACE TESTS for each student. Please pray that the Lord would bring that and air-conditioning for our students. It is such a great joy to be a part of the Lords working hand in street families lives, Through His grace and the devotion of our staff some have come to know lesus our Lord and Savior and many lives have been changed. Thank you and may God Bless.



Pre-school and canteen before.



Lower and upper levels classroom



Pre-school on first day of school.



Distribution of uniforms and shoes,



Canteen in use for breakfast and lunch and Merienda.



Lower and upper levels classroom on first day of school.